[bookmark: _GoBack]Draft meeting notes UCOL Meeting 7.30pm Thursday 12th December, 2019

Centre for Sustainability Seminar Room – 563 Castle Street

Chair: Rainer Beneke Note taker: Marianne Quinn

Present: Rainer, Marianne, Roz, Michael, Pauline, Anne, Catherine, Susan, Min, Donald, Miriam, Sara, Warren,  Sue T, Tim, Frances, Sandy, Maria 

Apologies: Sander, Karen, Claire, Jan, Jess and James, Dennis and Adelyn; Rosemary and Maurice, Alex. 

Appreciations:
Rosemarie via Gay to Sandy and James for all the mowing on her section. 
Liz to those who’ve organized the tours this week: she’s excited 

Minute: We accept the quote for $15, 702 for the D – Unit sound insulation & vinyl planking, subject to confirmation that the quote provides the product we asked for. Nineteen Green; one blue. 
Minute: we ask the PR group to action their proposals as provided in their report sent out ahead of the meeting. Seventeen green; one blue. 

Minute of record – a successful roof shout event for the builders was held on 29th Nov, attended by approx. 15 workers. Thanks to Frances and Rainer for organizing this and Warren and Tim for being present to further represent the gorup.  

Discussion Items:
1. PCG/site meeting report. (Rainer)
· Distribution Board: the electrician advised, through S&W, that they are unlikely to provide a quote for shifting the distribution board before Christmas, due to heavy workload. However, they may be able to quote for the trench. 
· Roof shout (minute of record) – a successful event on 29th Nov attended by approx. 15 workers. Thanks to Frances and Rainer for organizing this and Warren and Tim for being present.  
· Common house spouting needs cleaning out. Grass at entrance needs weed eating. Agreed; this will happen this Saturday 14th Dec. Volunteers: Liz, Pauline, Donald, Marianne for spouting. Roz and Michael will cut the grass. 
· New common house door at Montpellier street, quote $3467. Tim clarified that this new door is thermal broken glass and aluminium, similar to the doors on the guest rooms.  Its needed as the current door frame is rotten and needs to be moved to the right in the new design. 
2. BCG report/ contingency. (Rainer, Min). To date, the remaining contingency is around $312K, taking out the things we have approved or are due to come out. 
 However, the following items that still need to come out of contingency:
· D-unit floor/sound insulation & vinyl planking change ( an $15702K increase on what was budgeted across the six Units this applies to). 
Minute: We accept the quote for $15, 702 for the D – Unit sound insulation & vinyl planking, subject to confirmation that the quote provides the product we asked for. Nineteen Green; one blue. 
· Alva Street curbing and angle parking – Tim will adapt the original drawings to take this plan into account. We agree that at this point, we are only considering angle up to the end of our property, as it is unclear past this point where the neighbouring driveways etc will be etc. 
· Heritage fence essentials, cut gate ways, (budgeted are $25,000) Zeal steel quote $115,200 excl painting and concrete cutting, but including new gates. 
Today, Rosemary provided some figures for possible work, much of which related to the War Memorial arch, which is not our focus prior to completion of the build.  
As far as fencing goes, Rainer suggests a three stage process: the last part of which is the provision of some new gates that we will need to commission. Tim confirmed that he will check his initial drawings against the actual position of the units, as now constructed, to confirm dimensions etc.  
The 1st stage relates to cutting gaps for entrance ways to allow access to dwellings from High St and Alva street. It was noted that some bits of the fence are quite fragile; most bolts are rusted and all bolts will need to be replaced.  Zeal Steel already removed a quite large section that makes up the current entrance way and are storing this: that work cost $600. 
2nd stage: replacing the fence gaps. 
Donald raised the question of the ‘charitable good’ that the restoration of the Arch would provide to the public, which is necessary to establish if we are to apply for Lotteries board funding. 
So far, the group undertaking this project is made up of Donald, Rosemarie and her brother Lloyd, Sandy, Catherine and Tim. 
We agreed it would be good to have clarification about these matters in a couple of months time. 

Other matters identified that need to come out of contingency: 
· Fixing sagging ceiling in common house lounge area – requires a solution ( Tim). 
· Provision of an electrical cable to wash-house container – this does not appear to have been included in the quotes. There does not appear to be any plumbing for hot water to the wash house. Agreed; the electrical cable needs to be organized. It seems at least eight households are relying on the provision of a central wash house. 
· Electric infrastructure for car charging. Tim reported that the Montpellier street option is too expensive. The Central car park looks more sensible as closer to the main switchboard. 
He is investigating the cost of a charge unit and floated the idea of two dedicated car parks where 3 hour E car charging might occur.  Cost of this unit to be shared amongst the E car owners. Tim to come back with a proposal.
· Entry covers for D-units? We agreed that the D units need some sort of entrance cover. 

3. EV charging / car park allocation or leased car parks? (Rainer). Confirmed: we plan to use the brown shed for bike storage. Electric bike batteries can be charged at home.  

4. Alva Street angle parking and road marking/curbing. (Frances, Maria, Tim) – see above. 

5. House Numbering. (Maria) Thanks to Maria for mapping this out. The group provisionally accepted this, subject to the DCC accepting this plan. 

6. Colours on the back of stairwells. (Maria)  - Maria circulated the three suggested colours that would help identify the entrance ways to the upstairs D units on the High St block in order of blue (discover), red (red berry), yellow (celebrate). This proposal was positively received by the group.  

7. F&P fridges. Sara will send out the link again. Only five households have indicated a preference: Sara requests we please all do so asap. 

Sara raised the issue of equipment for the Common house kitchen. Tim clarified that this has been planned out with dimensions etc. Mention was made of the work that Frances and Nancy did around this – held over till Frances is available. (We did not come back to this once Frances arrived – to be discussed in January). 

8. Bathroom floors vinyl/tiles. (Juan) – Group indicated general unhappiness with the provided vinyl options. Tim agreed to investigate alternatives and will bring these back in January 2020. 

9. Site visits with current preferences scheduled as follows.
· Friday afternoon 2.00pm (Rainer to host) – Min + 2, Sue T, Gay, Adelyn and her mum, Anne & Ian.
· Saturday 9.00am ( Tim to host ) - Sander, Karen, Sandy, Miriam & Donald + Tim’s boys 
· Saturday 9.45am (Maria to host ) - Susan + 3, Liz +3, James & Jess
· Saturday 10.30	am (Rainer to host ), Sara, Amelia, Marianne

10. PR Proposal by the PR group (as attached to agenda) –the meeting accepted the groups recommendation that the website be updated, along with adapting the ‘stepping in’ process to reflect that the project is in a new phase. We want to give information as to how people might join in the future/ allow people to keep updated about the project. Gay plans to make the Facebook page more active. 
Most people supported the idea of an ‘information sharing event’ for our neighbours, to be held in Feb 2020. 
Minute: we ask the PR group to action their proposals. Seventeen green; one blue. 

11. Report on the Body Corporate Rules. Gay, Warren, Min and Frances will meet in January to do a re-write of this, incorporating suggestions to date. 

12. Changing from synthetic to wool carpet. Deferred to next year (Marianne, Frances) Eight households indicated an interest in this possibility.
 
13. Old letter box and Lilliput library (Gay) – Gay has organized for Rosemarie to retrieve the Lilliput Library and store it in the meantime. The group approved Gay making use of the old letter box at her current house if she wants this. 

14. request from Sophie Briggs, Oamaru for input ( Friday 20th Dec 1pm onwards) which came via Sander– Catherine, Sue, Roz and Anne may attend from 2pm. MQ to forward the email to these people.  

15. Open Forum
Maria bought two documents that the Directors need to sign to start the process of amalgamating the two titles for our unit title subdivision. 

· Next Meeting – (9TH January). Chair and note taker?? Anne will draw up a new roster. 
· Meeting schedule for 2020 commencing Thursday 9th January – fortnightly at this time. However, Rainer suggests that we may need another period of weekly meetings. 

Reminder - Christmas potluck and Secret Santa at Anne’s place from 6pm on Saturday 21st December.

Meeting closed 9.33pm. 

